
April OPR PAC Meeting Minutes

Thursday, April 11, 2013

7:08pm Start Time

Teacher/students presentation on technology in Room 23
Ms. Kelly and students from her class demonstrated how they’ve been using PAC funded technology (such as document cameras, iPads, interactive white boards, and Apple TV) in the classroom including, science iPad apps and laptop ELA games. Mrs. Bradley, a third grade teacher demonstrated a math program that she uses in class. Mrs. Sampson, a moderate special needs teacher, demonstrated the websites www.abcya.com and www.spellingcity.com (login OPRspelling, password oprspellingcity) which she uses in the classroom as well as the document camera. She also showed us the teacher websites and how to access them. The Walpole Technology and Innovation Foundation has also donated a lot of money to help purchase this technology. We currently have 8 iPads in Kindergarten, 4 in 1st grade and several teacher purchased iPads in other grades. We would like to continue to purchase iPads with the technology line item in future budgets. 

The system wide Math Task Force has been working to update the Walpole Public School’s math program. enVision Math, by Scott Foresman Addison Wesley Pearson will be recommended for the new WPS series. The last time a new series was implemented was in 1998. enVision is based on Common Core. The program will be presented to School Committee on April 26th.

Mrs. Siegel will be speaking at the May PAC meeting about Pinterest and how she uses it in class.

Review of March 2013 OPR PAC Minutes. Motion to accept Minutes. Minutes were accepted.

Review of Treasurer’s Report. Motion to accept Treasurer’s Report. Treasurer’s Report was accepted.

Principal’s Comments

Update on budget. The school budget looks much better this year than it did last year. Two full time guidance counselors have been recommended at the elementary level. Also, two math coaches have been recommended at the elementary level to help support the teachers implement the math programs. Two technology specialists have been recommended as well. The Middle Schools are facing their largest sixth grade class this upcoming year and will be requesting additional teaching staff as well.

MCAS update. ELA is done, Math and Science will begin in May

Potential PAC Dates for next year. A calendar for proposed 2013-2014 PAC events was presented by Mr. Fortin.

After School Program updates. Spring programs will be starting in early May, all sign-ups will be done online.

Classes for next year. There will be one less 1st grade and one less 5th grade class and one additional 3rd  grade class next year. 

Events

Jimmy’s Pizza Night - April 10th 2013, Jimmy’s was busy this evening and looked to be doing well.

Photo Day Fundraiser - May 4th 2013 (tentative) – Ann Walsh is coordinating, we are working on setting a price for the package. 

Staff Appreciation Luncheon - Thursday, May 9th 2013, Cindy Hughes and Emelinda Marrero will be coordinating, notices have been set home requesting donations.

Stay on the Half Day - May 17th 2013 (volunteers needed) – without volunteers Stay on the Half Day will not be held. Please contact Jeanne Destito or Krista Sullivan is you are available.

Barnes and Nobles Book Fair - June 5th 2013, a dinner will be planned as well.

Field Day - June 14th 2013, A committee and coordinators are needed!! There will be a Field Day meeting on May 3rd, 11:30am with Mr. Fortin and Mrs. Green in Mr. Fortin’s office.

Voting

Review of the proposed OPR PAC Other Lawful Uses Policy. Motion to accept OPR PAC Other Lawful Uses Policy. OPR PAC Other Lawful Uses Policy was accepted.

There will be an OPR PAC 2013-2014 Budget Meeting on Friday, April 26th at 12:30pm at OPR

Please note that the May PAC meeting is changed from May 16th to May 21st

Meeting adjourned 8:47


